MINUTES OF MEETING  MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
On May 21, 2012                                                                              At Mannering Park Community Hall

Meeting opened 7.05pm

Attendance:  Andrew Whitbourne,  Sue Murray, Trevor Wrightson,  George Murray, John Sauerbier, Robyn Sauerbier, Annette Denley, Judy Whitbourne, Jan Regnis, Rob Regnis, Michael Ingram, Kelly Stott, Jenny Stott, Greg Stott, Neil Wynn, Bart Vanderzee, Sue Wynn. Apologies: Bruce Edgell, Coral Burnham, Lou Gambrill, Cherie Vance, Jennifer Petersen, Norell Lee.

MINUTES OF APRIL 16, 2012
MOVED for acceptance (Sue Murray) SECONDED (George Murray) CARRIED

Business Arising  -  Progress Reports
Item 1: Chain Valley Bay Colliery (ongoing) -  Report by Neil Wynn from the Community Consultative Committee (CCC) and presentation of Minutes from that meeting (copy available to Precinct members on request. 
Some key points: 
a) Discussion specifically on lack of any community member from the Summerland Point/Gwandalan area and potential to have someone from that area appointed to the committee; 

b) Copy on the road maintenance contribution requirements to Wyong  Shire Council to be made available to the CCC when agreement in place;

c) Proposed environmental monitoring (noise and air quality) and locations of monitoring for depositional dust, noise and real-time monitoring;

d) Summaries of complaints and actions taken will be available on the new website in August. Important that  complaints about coal trucks be reported to Chain Valley Bay Colliery or Lake Coal preferably giving number of the truck or the number plate.
Awaiting response from Swansea MP, Wyong MP calling for action to support LDO Coal’s feasibility study into coal transportation and to facilitate communication between LDO, Delta Electricity/NSW Government.  Response received from NSW Govt Planning & Infrastructure saying “....one of the conditions of approval for LDO Coal’s Chain Valley Colliery Domains 1 & 2 Continuation Project requires....a study of reasonable and feasible options to reduce or eliminate the use of public roads to transport coal from the Colliery. This study must be submitted to the Director-General prior to the end of December 2012.....similar studies must be prepared every two years.....(and) made publicly available”.
Item 3: Oval amenities and Vales Point Reserve (ongoing) – Fish cleaning bench at the Point should be going in soon. 
ACTION:  Follow-up with WSC on progress of project. 
Work on the oval amenities should start early in the new financial year. 
Item 4: Shared pathway (ongoing) – Awaiting responses from letters to northern precincts and CVB Progress Association asking for comments/support as well as Planning & Infrastructure Minister Brad Hazzard re bridge crossing on Crown Land over Foals Bay.
Following the support expressed by Jill Hall at the last meeting, the following Motion was put:
MOTION: Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee send a letter to Federal Member for Shortland Jill Hall asking that she confirm her support for a shared pathway to be constructed from Mannering Park to Chain Valley Bay. The letter also to inquire about any Federal Government security concerns in relation to Vales Point Power Station if a bridge crossing on Crown Land over Foals Bay was built to facilitate the extension of the shared pathway.
MOVED (Annette Denley) SECONDED (Bart Vanderzee) CARRIED

Item 5: Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy intersection (ongoing) -  Awaiting responses from Roads & Maritime Services and Swansea MP re our request for full set of traffic lights at the intersection.

Item 6: Boat ramp repairs (ongoing) – Under grant approval requirements, work has to be substantially finished by end of September 2012.
Item 7: Eaton’s Hardware entry/exit on Ruttleys Rd (ongoing) – No progress to have the matter resolved since the last Precinct meeting. 
ACTION: Follow-up with WSC for latest information about progress

Item 8: WSC policy for boats stored on waterfront reserve (ongoing) -  Draft policy was to be ready by end of April. Still in progress.
ACTION:  Cllr Sue Wynn to inquire and report on progress

Item 9: WSC re-classification of community property (ongoing) – Cllr Sue Wynn reported that she has regularly asked for a list of affected properties but she has not received it as yet. Cllr Wynn said the LEP was nearing exhibition but would most likely not be on public exhibition before the Local Government elections later this year. Cllr Wynn said the LEP contains public buildings and areas which would be rezoned to match the zoning of surrounding areas. The Precinct should be aware and take action to have these areas, especially schools and educational facilities, remain as SP2 zoning which would ensure they are reserved for public use and as such any other future use would require community consultation.

Item 10: Coal mining operations (ongoing) -  Awaiting response from public exhibition comments on the E.A. for Centennial Coal’s proposal for increased coal production.  The Precinct’s submission included 20c/tonne ROM for infrastructure in local area.
Item 11: Traffic management near new fire station (ongoing) -  Little can be done until the new fire station is built when it is expected parking restriction signs will be installed. In an effort to alleviate any parking problems, the Precinct has approached WSC to upgrade the oval perimeter in Dunvegan St for angle parking and to undertake necessary drainage work. A Service Request has been issued.
Item 13: Coal transportation (ongoing) -  This was covered in Neil Wynn’s previous report from the CCC. It has been previously reported that LDO had allocated $250,000 toward a feasibility study for coal transportation, however, LDO has increased that amount to $500,000 to engage consultants to undertake the study.
Item 14: Drainage restoration and angle parking along the oval in Dunvegan St (ongoing) – WSC has issued a Service Request Number which ensures the matter will be followed-through to a resolution.

Item 15: Ruttleys Rd/Wyee Rd intersection (ongoing) -  It is thought an upgrade of the intersection is the design phase by Lake Macquarie Council. 
ACTION: Follow-up with Mark Drummond from LMC.

Item 16: Erosion along western foreshore (ongoing) -  Awaiting response from WSC asking to investigate and report on the extent, causes and continuing consequences of erosion, in particular, around the western foreshore from Kenneth Place to Harwood Close.

CORRESPONDENCE
MOVED (Trevor Wrightson) for acceptance SECONDED (Michael Ingram) CARRIED

        Business Arising –

a) Eyewatch and Graffiti  Chemical meeting – to be attended by Neil Wynn and Sue Murray and report back to the next Precinct meeting
b) Use of synthetic pesticides by WSC 
MOTION:  Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee seek information from Wyong Shire Council about its methodology and current use of synthetic chemicals, particularly by the Parks and Gardens staff in public areas and near waterways. Also, to inquire about Council’s endeavours to replace synthetic pesticide use with environmentally-friendly alternatives.
MOVED (Trevor Wrightson) SECONDED (John Sauerbier) CARRIED
ACTION: Cllr Sue Wynn to provide Precinct with copy of Councillor Update covering this matter
c) E-news from Shortland MP Jill Hall
Information of community benefit only will be forwarded to Precinct members. Full  copies will be available at meetings.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Balance brought forward    $468.61

Incoming                                $     0.00
Outgoing                                $ 69.99
(S Murray – printer ink)

Current balance                   $398.62

GENERAL BUSINESS

a) Northern Area Precinct Forum to be hosted by Mannering Park at 7pm on Wednesday, June 6, 2012, in the community hall. Positive response so far. 
b) Invitation to Police respresentative to attend our July meeting and widely publicise to gather as many residents as possible.

c) Summary of Precinct’s 2012-16 Draft Strategic Plan (Copy of full submission was distributed to all Precinct members on our mailing list)
d) The Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal. Thank you to Mannering Park co-ordinator Cherie Vance and all the collectors who supported her. Just over $2000 was raised.  Congratulations to Mannering Park for their generosity.

REPORTS

Councillor Sue Wynn – 
a) Explanation of unsuccessful attempt by some Cllrs to have WSC demand resignation of State MP for Dobell Craig Thompson.  
b) New Woolworths at Lake Munmorah.  Decision by Woolworths not to provide shuttle bus. Their Section 94 contribution (to go to WSC) opens an opportunity for WSC to apply for funding to establish a shared pathway in Lake Munmorah/Chain Valley Bay which would link well with our Precinct’s endeavours to build a shared pathway from MP to CVB. 
c) Pine trees in The Cut causing problems.  The Norfolk Pines, one in particular, are uplifting the pathway, causing damage to the roadway and roots are spreading in the stormwater drainage.  Residents will be consulted for their views  on options but it appears the most likely and inexpensive option is to remove the pines and revegetate with more suitable species, taking into consideration the future establishment of a shared pathway along The Cut, Kenilworth St, onto Waverly St to link with the existing shared pathway to the bottom  of Catherine St. 

d) Formal thank you to Landcare & Tidy Towns Group for their community work including the upgrade of the garden at Ruttleys/Vales intersection and for prompt graffiti removal.

e) MP Precinct submission to 2012-16 Draft Strategic Plan. Cllr Wynn read responses to our comments in our submission supplied to her by WSC Director of Infrastructure.
ACTION: Cllr Wynn agreed to provide Precinct with written copy of her verbal report
Delta Forum (Trevor Wrightson)  - 
 Some key points (full written report available on request)
a) Power demand down over past few months due to combination of wind generators, solar power, mild summer and household economising.

b) Capping of the Ash Dam was continuing and demolition of old A Station had started and should be completed by 2013. About 60% has been removed – 17,000 tons of concrete, 19,500 tons of steel, 10 tons of copper.
c) The government sale of the power stations could be expected within a few weeks

d) Delta Electricity has donated $155,000 to local communities in the past year

e) Carbon Capturing project should be operational at Vales Point by November this year. Information session and inspection of plant held with Trevor and Andrew Whitbourne and power station staff
f) Shared pathway. Glenn Sharrock Manager of Delta Central Coast what’s his position/title does not favour a shared pathway bridge crossing Crown Land over Foals Bay on security grounds. He has agreed to meet with Precinct representatives to discuss the matter.

Landcare & Tidy Towns (Rob Regnis)
Some key points (full written report available on request)
a) WSC is preparing a Charter for Tidy Towns to operate as part of Council’s support service
b) Truck parking bay upgrade/landscaping proposal. On-site meeting held with WSC representatives. Positive assistance from WSC, truck operators who use the site and Delta Electricity.

c) The Vales Rd welcome wall sign is progressing well
d) Grants/funding received from Delta Electricity ($4500) and WSC ($5332). Other funding sources awaiting approval. The group is in need of more storage area for equipment which is being planned and will be addressed in the group’s next budget year.
Meeting closed 9.05pm



Next meeting June 18, 2012
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